DURRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 9th May 2018
Present:
Lynne Giles
   Steve Newman
Claire Stutter
       Bridget Rhodes
Apologies:
Elaine Ingram
	1.Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved.
Old minutes not available on school website - LG to investigate.

2. Correspondence

Any relevant emails forwarded to members.  No paper correspondence received.
3. HT Update
Staffing: Claudia Bamford taken up role as PSA today, until summer.
Open morning this Thursday: pupils been working hard.  Older class doing info sheet and imovie to share with those parents who can’t make it.

Tesco bid: LG waiting on one section HOB is helping with in application.  LG has made contact with three different authors and they are keen – all are fife/Lothian based.

Application put in for older class to visit Edinburgh book festival after summer.  Applied for funding for the bus for this trip as it is circa £750. This would be a joint trip with Drumoak and Crathes.
Next week P6/7 are going to Glenshee for their trip with Ms Cattell.
Date for diary: DYW (Developing the Young Workforce) – careers fair planned for every second year, speed-dating style, P6&7, Friday 28th September AM, at Drumoak. Good online tool – I Could website.  All to spread the word among the parents as volunteers will be needed to speak about their vocation.
Hazel Hall (Business Support Officer) is going to look into pallet query.  LG suggested Parent Council write a follow-up letter to her – action SN – LG to pass on main points and contact details.  Joinery work would be outsourced if given the go-ahead.
Fundraising suggestion: Beetle Drive – easy to organise, 1.5 hours, stalls as well (raffle/tombola/guess bear’s birthday/sweeties in the jar). £2 entry, tea/coffee included.  Could invite people from outside of Durris school – good family night.
4. School Menu

At nursery they’ve been looking at healthy eating, staff have had feedback and have tackled it head-on.  Parents and LG have suggested Tesco delivery rather than staff going to supermarket in their own time, also need to look at payment for this – LG to action.  
Parents and staff had a meeting and Lead Practitioner (Mrs Everest) pointed out that NHS guidelines were not being followed in the school menu.  CW has done some investigation into this.  Nutritional info for each item is available on the council website, and CW has looked through the menu, comparing it to the ‘traffic light’ system.  The majority of items on the menu were ‘not healthy’ e.g. sweet treats on menu every day bar one, lots of red/amber items according to the traffic light system.  Also, Scottish Government guidelines are not always being met. 
Suggestion made that we should report findings to other Parent Councils in Aberdeenshire and Durris School parents.
Suggestion to stop children having extra portions.
Suggestion to contact council highlighting that guidelines are not being met, and asking them what nutritional guidance they get when compiling the menus.
Parent council guidance meeting at HOB mentioned as a potential forum to ask for advice about how to push tackling this issue forward – LG to find out and share date
CW to put together her findings in a concise format.

Suggestion that Survey Monkey could be used to gather opinions from the parent body.
5. Website

LG passed out homework to complete for next meeting – what should be the main headings on website tabs?  Ashley Road and Riverside (Stirling) are good examples of school websites to look at.
Suggestions made at this meeting:

Online curricular resources

Extra-curricular parent-run clubs 

Fundraising

6. AOCB
Christmas party making a loss – suggestion made that presents are not required – perhaps we could replace it with a school trip.
Suggestion made that we could do joint meetings between Parent Council and Parents Committee, and that we should find a way to give more support to the Parents Committee. LG to email Ali to suggest joint meeting at next Parent Council meeting.
Football pitch at the back of the Forest Schools woods – could it be used again, who owns the land?

7. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on ? September @ 7pm – await Parents Committee input
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